DUNBARTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES OF MEETING THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 2012 TOWN OFFICES – 7:00 P.M.

The Dunbarton Board of Selectmen held their regularly scheduled meeting at the above time, date and place with Les Hammond, Chairman, presiding.

The following were present:

Ron Wanner, Selectman Ted Vallieres, Selectman Line Comeau, Town Administrator Alison Vallieres, Recording Secretary

Members of Boards/Committees and Town Officials:

Jeff Crosby, Road Agent

Members of the Public:

Lori Davis

Ron Wanner, Selectman, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with two Selectmen present along with Line Comeau, Town Administrator, and Alison Vallieres, Recording Secretary.

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES (September 20, 2012):

Ron Wanner stated that he had two amendments for the minutes of the previous meeting as follows:

1. Page 7 - Next to the last paragraph under Staff Illness etc.

Stated that the words "Carpeting chemical odors" in the first sentence should be replaced with "mold and mildew".

2. Page 8 - Under 3. Criteria for Administrative status as follows:

Stated that the sentence "Selectmen reached an agreement that the Town Administrator position is Exempt" should be taken out because he did not agree with this. Stated the Selectmen did not reach an agreement, etc.

MOTION:

Ted Vallieres made a motion that the Dunbarton Board of Selectmen approve the minutes of the September 20, 2012 meeting as amended above. Ron Wanner seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

DEPARTMENTS:

Line Comeau, Town Administrator, presented the following items for discussion and/or action:

Making Strides Against Breast Cancer:

Stated the Town had been contacted by the "Making Strides Against Breast Cancer of Concord, NH" with regard to permission to put pink ribbons around the Bandstand as they have in years past. They will leave a contact number in case the ribbons blow off, etc.

Both Selectmen agreed that this was acceptable to them and had their permission to wrap the Bandstand in pink ribbons, etc.

JEFF CROSBY, ROAD AGENT:

Jeff Crosby, Road Agent, appeared before the Board of Selectmen to report on the results of the interviews recently done for the Highway position. He reported that Jon Wiggin, Ted Vallieres and he had conducted job interviews with four applicants over the past week.

Jeff Crosby stated he had asked for a Selectman and Jon Wiggin, Fire Chief, to sit in on the interviews with him.

After consideration, he stated he had decided to offer the position to Peter Gamache of Weare, NH.

Both Selectmen were in agreement with whatever decision Jeff Crosby made with regard to the hiring.

The Selectmen advised Jeff Crosby to write letters to all of the unsuccessful candidates and a letter to Peter Gamache offering him the position. Jeff Crosby is working with Line Comeau in getting this completed.

There being no further business, the following motion was made:

MOTION:

Ron Wanner made a motion that the Dunbarton Board of Selectmen adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m. Ted Vallieres seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cluson R. Valleeres
Alison R. Vallieres
Recording Secretary

Les Hammond, Chairman

Ron Wanner, Selectman

Tell Vallieres, Selectman